MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 16th FEBRUARY 2009 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors  Nick McNally, Meinir Taylor, Charles Arch, Adam Lionel and Cllr Ifan Davies. 
Apologies; Cllr  Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Gwyneth Davies and Rhiannon Jones
Minutes of the last meeting were passed as being a true record by Cllr Meinir Taylor and seconded by Cllr Adam Lionel.

Also present was Mrs Gweneira Raw Rees to talk about 50+ and Help the Aged in Ceredigion. In 10 years time 2/3 of the population of Ceredigion will be over 50 and Ceredigion have developed a Stratergy Document for over 50’s.  She was looking for a point of contact in this community who could distribute information to the elderly. Names of members of the coffee club were put forward who Mrs Raw Rees.   

Matters Arrising,

Water Wheel

A meeting was held with Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon to discuss the water wheel. Most of the things that were picked up by the councillors as needing to be done before we take over the maintenance were down to be done. Mr Jones handed over the deeds to the clerk who then asked the councillors to look over them. We have also asked Mr Peredur Evans to look over them on our behalf  
Correspondence,

Irresponsible Dog Owners

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council highlighting the problems with Dog Fouling in the County and to ask if we are aware of problems in our Community to report it. Contact details are on the letter.

Complaint from the public

A letter was received from Ystrad Meurig Community Council complaining about the trees on the Hendre Quarry road and asking the community council to contact the landowner. If these are the trees below the quarry on the new section of road they are not overhanging the carriageway therefore are not a hazard.
Section 137 Payments. 

The section 137 for this Community Council area for 2009-10 is £6.15 per elector.

Town & Country Planning Act 1990

Changes are being made to the Town & Country Planning Act 1990. Planning applications are sent out to Community Councils to look at and response is required within 14 days. In future if there is no response from community councils within this time period the authority will exercise its right to determine applications.
Pre Deposit Local Development Plan Documents.

Ceredigion County Council are in the process of developing the LDP Plan and are consulting on the Pre-Deposit LDP. Documents will be going to council on the 19th February and if agreed will go to cabinet in early March. Meetings will be held to further explain the process. These dates have not been decided yet. Cllr Ifan Davies will be attending the council meeting and will inform us of when the meetings with Community Council’s will be.

Local Development Plan- Open Space Audit

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council along with a questionnaire from RAY Ceredigion and village maps asking us to highlight play facilities in our area. As we have none yet we will inform the council of this.

Payment made





Cheque No



     £

Zurich Insurance

100617



205.00
Pentir Pumlumon

100618



36925.75

Poppy Wreath

100619



25.00

Cambrian News

100620



157.52

Ystrad Meurig C.C.

100621



208.00

BDO Stoy Hayward

100622



58.75

There being no other business the next meeting will be held on the16th March at 7.30pm 2009 in the Village Hall.
